
 

 

October 8, 2024 

Lawyer: Joel D. Farber 
Direct Dial: 416.365.3707 
E-mail:  jfarber@foglers.com 
 
Our File No. 244839 

 
VIA EMAIL 

Council of the Corporation of the City of Cambridge 
Clerk's Office  
50 Dickson Street, 1st floor  
Cambridge ON N1R 8S1 
t. (519) 623-1340 
e. clerks@cambridge.ca  

Dear Council: 

Re: October 8, 2024 Council Meeting re Municipal File No's.: 30T-21101 & OR08/20 
(1285 and 1455 Speedsville Official Plan Amendment, Zoning By-law Amendment 
and Draft Plan of Subdivision (the "Subject Applications") – Proposed Conditions 
of Draft Plan of Subdivision 30T-21101 (the "Draft Plan of Subdivision") 

We are the lawyers for River Mill Development Corporation, the Applicant with respect to the 
above noted applications which are to be considered at the October 8, 2024 Council Meeting. 

It is our understanding that City staff are recommending that City Council require our River Mill 
Development Corporation to provide $500.00 per residential unit as a contribution towards the 
City's Affordable Housing Contribution Fund, or alternatively provide 20 affordable housing units, 
as a condition for approval of the Draft Plan of Subdivision.  Specifically, Condition 11 of 
Appendix "D" of the Staff Report pertaining to the Subject Applications states as follows: 
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We wish to advise City Council that Condition 11 is not a legal requirement and is not appropriate. 
Pursuant to Sections 16(5) and 35.2(1) of the Planning Act, municipalities are only permitted to 
impose requirements for affordable housing (i.e. inclusionary zoning) with respect to areas which 
are identified as protected major transit station areas or areas which are subject to a development 
permit system as ordered by the Minister.  

The Subject Lands are not within a protected major transit station area or an area subject to a 
development permit system. Accordingly, the City does not have any statutory authority to require 
Condition 11 as set out in Appendix D of the Staff Report. We are not aware of any by-law 
establishing the City's Affordable Housing Contribution Fund. Further, the City has no by-law 
with respect to the collection and administration of funds for the purposes of providing affordable 
housing. The City's Affordable Housing Reserve Fund Implementation Policy has no legal effect 
in the absence of a by-law.  

Our client has not agreed to Condition 11. Accordingly, we request that Condition 11 be deleted 
as condition of approval for the Draft Plan of Subdivision.  
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Our client is pleased to have these applications before Council for the on-going development of 
the River Mill community and contributing to the development of much needed housing in the 
City of Cambridge. 

Yours truly, 

FOGLER, RUBINOFF LLP 

Joel Farber 

Joel D. Farber* 
Partner 

*Services provided through a professional corporation 

JDF  




